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**NEWS RELEASE**

Wednesday, October 8, 2003.

GIRLS CRICKET ON SHOW ALONG THE RIVER

Fairbairn Park at Ascot Vale will be the focus for the cream of teenage girls’ cricket this season, as all teams from the northern and western suburbs play there every Friday evening.

The attractive park, alongside the Maribyrnong River off Woods St, has become the headquarters for the Under 17 teams in the Victorian Women’s Cricket Association’s north-west zone. The clubs will play all the home and away fixtures there.

The North West Cricket Association has entered a composite team this season, comprising girls from the Moonee Valley, Jacana and Glenroy Amateurs clubs.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club’s Phil Conrick, who is team manager/coach of the composite team, said the central venue offered the chance to showcase the skills of the up-and-coming cricketers.

“Fairbairn Park will be a hive of activity on Friday evenings this season, from when the season kicks off on November 7,” said Mr Conrick, who has a daughter, Miriam in the team.

“Teams from Altona through to Greensborough will be competing, alongside local clubs such as Moonee Valley and Brunswick Park. The beautiful river-side setting will add further attraction to the sport.

“We are proud and excited that a central location such as Ascot Vale has been chosen for the venue for the whole zone, and urge people from around the north-west to come and support us.

“Most of the girls in our composite side have graduated from the Under 14 competition in the North West.

“The creation of our Under 17 side has helped provide them with a career path towards senior teams and will help give them the skills to go on with in cricket.”

Moonee Valley Cricket Club has two Under 14 girls’ teams in the North West Cricket Association this season, and coach/manager Phill King said they were an important development ground to develop interest in the sport.

“We have girls as young as nine playing in our Under 14 teams, and they are getting vital grounding in the sport as they come through,” Mr King said.
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“Last season there were seven teams in the Under 14 Girls’ competition, and for the growth and development of the game we are hoping that other clubs will form teams this season.

“Moonee Valley Cricket Club has had phenomenal growth in its junior teams over the past eight years, and will field eight boys’ teams this season. With our two Under 14 girls’ teams, the future is looking bright.”

Mr King said girls’ cricket training is held on Wednesdays from 3.30pm at Moonee Ponds Central School in Wilson St.

Girls interested in joining either the Under 14 or Under 17 teams should ring Moonee Valley junior co-ordinator Charlie Walker on 9370 1802.

MEDIA INQUIRIES:

For more information, or for a photo opportunity of girls/coaches, phone Moonee Valley Cricket Club junior co-ordinator Charlie Walker on 9370 1802 or 0409 237 543.
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